[image: image1.png]the
law





Some time ago you mentioned about the new Lasting Power of Attorney that comes into force later this year, replacing the existing Enduring Power of Attorney.  You suggested that it would be sensible to get an Enduring Power of Attorney in force before the new regime.  I went to my solicitor but he was going to charge me £125 - so I’ve left it.  I’m a fit 70-year old and can hardly see me ever needing one.  Are there any developments?

The rules and forms have now been published and whilst some small matters remain to be sorted out, we now have a better idea of the system.  You can have a look for yourself on www.opsi.gov.uk. Things are going to be a lot more complicated than they are at present, and the rule change is only a few months away – 1st October.

Instead of a four page form that can be completed in a couple of minutes, after a short discussion with you and a couple of letters, for which your solicitor is charging £125, the new form is over 25 pages.  It contains a statement from you confirming your informed consent; a statement from you saying who is to be notified that you have made the LPA; a statement from your attorney(s) confirming they understand their obligations and duties; a certificate by a ‘prescribed person’ confirming your capacity and understanding; a statement that you have read all the rules; and a statement by the attorney that they have read all the information and understand it.

Once signed up, it must then be registered with the court - unlike the present system, where the EPA is only registered once you become incapacitated. And the LPA has two parts – one relating to your property and money, the other relating to decisions about your personal welfare.  Each part will cost £150 in court fees.  So a couple could be charged £600 in court fees alone – and I reckon your solicitor’s costs will double to £250 – a total not far short of £1,000. 

Most EPAs are never used.  A good solicitor will add them on automatically as part of your general estate planning, just in case you should meet with an unfortunate accident or sudden illness.  Single people or sole traders are also persons who should consider them to ensure their affairs can be efficiently dealt with should an emergency arise.  But I guess very few people will have LPAs prepared at this cost simply on the offchance they could be needed. 

My advice? Make an EPA today, the LPA is on its way. 

